
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting - Summary of Minutes 
(Detailed minutes, recorded by the clerk, are located in the Secretary’s Office) 

 

The monthly Business Meeting was held on April 11, 2012. (1) It was noted that the 
Treasure Report now reflects the designated funds such as: AWANA, G.A., Youth, and 
Elevator. (2) It was also noted that the $1,000 donated by MHBC last month to be used for 
the victims of the devastating tornadoes was actually presented to Arthur Ridge Baptist 
Church (instead of First Baptist East Bernstadt Church) because it is in the region being 
helped. This money was used to feed the victims. Also, there was $455 collected by MHBC 
members and $100 was donated from a member of the community. It was requested by 
Arthur Ridge Baptist Church for MHBC to use this $555 to purchase household items locally 
and take them to the area of need because the stores are depleted of these items in that 
region. Joan Stansbury made the purchases. 
 

 
 


